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BARK

PO Box 12065

Portland, OR  97212

503-331-0374

www.Bark-out.org

Cindy Enstrom

Cascades Field Manager

BLM -Salem District

1717 Fabry Road SE

Salem, OR 97306

via email: cindy_enstrom@blm.gov

RE:
Comments on Gordon Creek and Beeline Creek Scoping Letter

Dear Cindy,








October 26, 2006

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Gordon and Beeline Creek timber sales (Sales).  These projects along with a third, McDowell Creek project, will log approximately 2,800 acres of forest in GFMA or Riparian Reserve land allocations.  They may include road construction and/or reconstruction and deconstruction and/or road closures.  

Bark has nearly 5,000 members who use the forests proposed for logging in the Sales area for a wide range of uses including, but not limited to: hiking, nature study, non-timber forest product collection, spiritual renewal, and use of downstream water for recreation.

In over ten years of monitoring activity in the western Cascades, Bark believes the opportunity for active restoration is significant, and we applaud the Salem District BLM for moving in this direction.  As you know, however, projects like Butte Creek quickly diminish any faith that Bark members have in the agency being dedicated to improving the health of young managed plantations.  While it appears that some stands proposed for treatment in the Sales appear to be very young, it concerns us that older forests that are displaying late-successional characteristics will also be logged.  Just as in Butte Ck, if what little healthy native forest still remains is degraded, then it far outweighs any benefits reaped from the plantation thinning.  

According to the scoping letter's “Question and Answer Information Sheet” the purpose of the Sales are to:

1) Maintain or enhance healthy growth

2) Contribute to management objectives identified in the RMP

3) Result in more diverse habitat conditions in a shorter period of time

Bark's primary concerns as these projects move forward are the role of checkerboard BLM lands in the conservation of wildlife habitat, healthy watersheds, and ecosystem diversity in areas that are defined by private ownership and thus development and industrial timber extraction.  Neither of the latter landscapes provide adequate diversity or interior habitat for larger (predators, birds) species nor late-successional habitat for old-growth dependent species.  The resulting cumulative impacts of logging 2,800 acres in a landscape dominated by private land will be of utmost concern.

As for specific issues Bark will be looking for in the Eas:

1) ALL riparian areas marked on maps.  This should include seasonal riparian features, and we recommend drafting these maps in mid-winter when these features are most obvious. This provides for good decision-making and allows for accountability.

2) Accurate buffers for streams and wetlands.  We suggest providing a 50ft no-cut buffer for ALL riparian areas.  And as for logging in Riparian areas we hope that the BLM will take conservative action when proposing these treatments.  Course wood placement and in-stream fish habitat improvements are by far the biggest need for fish bearing streams and should take precedence over silvicultural prescriptions.

3) Retention of ALL snags.

4) No building of new roads and an overall net loss in road density (as measured by open and “closed” road miles).

5) A clear definition of the Sales area range of historic conditions

6) Logging be restricted to those stands that have been previously been logged AND planted or can clearly be defined as outside of the historic range of variability.

Thank you for your time, I look forward to working with you on these projects.

Sincerely,
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Alex P. Brown

Executive Director



